Neighbourhood Planning Meeting Notes – 26 June 2017 – Rose Rent Room.

1. Welcome from the Mayor of Yateley – Cllr Tony Spencer – explained that while YTC would support and participate in the Neighbourhood Plan, should the meeting decide to proceed, this had to be a community-led process. He passed on Katie’s apologies.

2. [bookmark: _GoBack]Cllr Graham Cockarill explained the process involved. There are 3 levels of planning policy, the National policy, the local District plan by Hart (LP) and the Neighbourhood Plan (NP) at towns and parish level. All must fit together and the NP cannot go against the LP, and the LP cannot contravene the National planning policies. It must pass scrutiny by Hart and an independent Examiner and approved in a referendum of voters within the civil parish of Yateley. An NP is voluntary. We can choose to do one or not. Much of the data and evidence needed is already in the local domain, but may have to fill gaps ourselves or pay consultants to do so. But completing a NP gives us a Legal framework in which Yateley has had a say and this will influence future LPs. A NP will need to be revisited every 4/5 years to keep it updated and relevant.

3. Jane Biscombe pointed out that the one-off grant of £9000 must be applied for by 31 January 2018 and must be spent within 6 months or the end of the final year, whichever comes first, so timing is critical. Then Jane and Graham fielded questions, followed by open discussion. Roger and Alison wanted clarification that a NP cannot contradict local plan. Richard was concerned about the problems of local plan. John Davies asked about impinging on local budgets from County downwards. Sean thought starting a NP was too late as the stable door was closed. Gill asked if you can protect the gap between the two ecclesiastical parishes. Mr Coxhill used to live in a Nissan Hut, then Darby Green and there was no proper planning. Alison asked about strategic gap. Barry pointed out that we needed steering group and then sub groups to cover different subjects.

4. The group identified the benefits of a Neighbourhood Plan for the area as allowing the community to add detail to the emerging local plan to help plug any local gaps that are identified, and to tackle local problems such as HGV traffic through the town, protecting historic and conservation areas, and parking.

5. The group identified the challenges ahead as determining the scope and detail in a Neighbourhood Plan, finding the people with the time to take it forward, and making sure the whole community is engaged, including residents from Darby Green and Frogmore. The group asked that the next meeting be held at the Darby Green Centre if possible.

6. Jane and Jane to form terms of reference to the steering group as a starting point. Will send them out by email to the people listed on the sheet passed around, and have hard copies available as well as on the website. Jane will set up a page on our website.

7. The next meeting will probably be held in the Darby Green Centre, within about 4 weeks depending on current bookings. That meeting will have on the agenda: forming a steering group and determining a title, elect a Chairman, Vice-Chairman and Secretary, draft a constitution, decide subjects to form the content the LP and form sub-groups where possible to gather evidence to support the content. Determine a timetable for regularity of group and sub-group meetings. Through YTC, instruct Clerk to apply for Neighbourhood Area designation and when to make application for grant(s).


Meeting ended at 20.35
